

Emergency Bulletin

Iqaluit courthouse has reopened

Start Date: May 7, 2015 **End Date:** May 7, 2015

Iqaluit, NU 15 sec

The Iqaluit courthouse is reopen for regular business as of 2:30 p.m., Thursday, May 7, 2015.

The RCMP have concluded their investigation at the scene of the suspicious package, and determined the building is safe and secure.

The Government of Nunavut thanks the RCMP for their efforts and efficiency in investigating this situation.

###

Media Contact:

Catriona Macleod
Director of Communications
Department of Executive and Intergovernmental Affairs
867-975-6049
cmacleod@gov.nu.ca